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What’s In Your Partners in Care Bulletin? 
  

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to past editions 

and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the web pages dedicated to our 

Independent Care Provider colleagues across North Yorkshire and York. Please 

click here to bookmark these pages 
  

 
 

New to your Partners in Care Bulletin – 

Dates for your Diary section located near the Learning and Development 

section. 
 

 
Your next Care Connected meeting is on Wednesday 10th July at 1030am – 1130am. 

If you would like to be adding to the mailing list to attend the meeting please email  

hnyicb-voy.yorkplacequalitynursingteam@nhs.net  

  

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fsupporting-our-partners-in-care-quality-assurance-and-improvement-team%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7Cab67898bc2374901788108dc5d5b675f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638487894373136552%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9ynXW%2Fd1vHidJEGztWQMDeCyUDpopJIX0t8TT02RUnU%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fsupporting-our-partners-in-care-quality-assurance-and-improvement-team%2F&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7Cab67898bc2374901788108dc5d5b675f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638487894373136552%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9ynXW%2Fd1vHidJEGztWQMDeCyUDpopJIX0t8TT02RUnU%3D&reserved=0
mailto:hnyicb-voy.yorkplacequalitynursingteam@nhs.net


 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

    
    
    
   

Health and Social Care: Achieving 
Excellence Together Conference 

2024 
 

Are you a care worker or nurse working in social 

care within North Yorkshire and York? 
 

This day is for YOU! 
 

Building on the success of our previous 

conferences we are back and better than before. 

Places are FREE but limited and are available on 

a first come, first served basis. 

 

Friday 6th December 2024    

09.00 - 16.30 
 

Venue: The Principal Hotel, Station 
Road, York, YO24 1AA 
 

Or Join Us Virtually Via Microsoft 
Teams 

 
 
 

 This exciting day will share with you the latest innovative work happening in our care 
sector across York and North Yorkshire. We want your contribution, expertise and 
suggestions for continuing to work together as Health and Social Care colleagues  

 
 

Programme will include the below and more delivered by inspiring local and national 
speakers: 
 

• North Yorkshire and York care providers; how can the local system support you? 
• Dementia Care 
• Innovation in the voluntary, community and social enterprise sector (VCSE) 
• Best practice in end of life care 
• Research and Innovation in the care sector 
• Career development and support 
• Opportunities to network and share your ideas and experiences with peers 
• Fun and learning 
• Highlighting excellence and best practice across social care 

 
 

 
Booking details will be released closer to the event but please Hold the date! 

For any queries relating to this event please contact: 
 hnyicb-voy.yorkplacequalitynursingteam@nhs.net 

HOLD THE DATE 



 
 

Ian Trenholm to step down as CQC's Chief Executive 

  

Ian Trenholm, CQC's Chief Executive, has announced that he will step  

down from his role at the end of the month. 

Kate Terroni, CQC's Deputy Chief Executive, will assume the role of  

Interim Chief Executive until a permanent replacement is appointed. 

Read more 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
Workforce Strategy for Adult Social Care - Virtual launch event 

Join Skills for Care on Thursday 18 July from 10:15 to 11:30 for their virtual launch event. 

  

Skills for Care has been working on the development of a Workforce Strategy for Adult Social 

Care, in collaboration with a wide range of organisations and people with a stake in the future of 

the sector. The Strategy identifies the workforce needed over the next 15 years and sets out a 

plan for ensuring the sector has enough of the right people with the right skills. It will help 

employers and commissioners with workforce planning, support the reform agenda and 

complement the NHS Long Term Workforce Plan.  

This online launch will feature a live stream from an event in London, where the co-chairs of the 

workforce strategy steering group, Oonagh Smyth and Sir David Pearson, will unveil the strategy 

and share the main points from it. You will also hear from a range of voices from across the sector, 

including frontline care workers and those who draw on care and support.   

To learn more about the strategy and how colleagues from across the sector have been involved 

in its development, visit their website for more information. 

 

Book your place now 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Reminder to sign up to all Patient Safety Alerts and Information  

There are a number of important prescribing and patient safety notifications that are issued by 

national organisations. We would like to remind providers that they will need to be signed up to 

separate sources to ensure they receive all the necessary alerts. 

We have found some practices are not aware that all necessary alerts are disseminated via 

the Central Alerting System, often meaning the MHRA Drug Safety Updates are missed and 

potentially leaving patients at risk of harm. These alerts have to be signed up to directly from the 

MHRA website here.  Our Mythbuster gives more information.  

Read GP mythbuster 91 

 

https://www.cqc.org.uk/news/ian-trenholm-step-down-cqcs-chief-executive
https://www.skillsforcare.org.uk/About-us/A-workforce-strategy-for-adult-social-care.aspx
https://events.skillsforcare.org.uk/skillsforcare/frontend/reg/thome.csp?pageID=617548&eventID=1924&CSPCHD=00200100000002mK8PG1tvPFRLENKFqZSrmXgahODfZhuLE1IM
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinks-1.govdelivery.com%2FCL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Fwww.cas.mhra.gov.uk%252FHome.aspx%2F1%2F010001905a2cf145-0db5dda8-e511-41e7-b8b5-460453acb857-000000%2FKTeRw5hyjOgD0EipCWDh6n9SPTlhDH881Aa8OmvOLrY%3D359&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7Ccc54de2c54e74a4d9d5408dc96e1feb7%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638551144593138355%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=S385ylZ7s8L79IO3xQrxrrGIsUPN3e9Ie6v2o2u2oTk%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinks-1.govdelivery.com%2FCL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Fwww.gov.uk%252Fdrug-safety-update%2F1%2F010001905a2cf145-0db5dda8-e511-41e7-b8b5-460453acb857-000000%2FVfjzdqsYgGIue5f-QXJyvIuDQo8zGEm2ZY2VuPiOUa4%3D359&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7Ccc54de2c54e74a4d9d5408dc96e1feb7%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638551144593144039%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2%2F66X6vcrG673QjJVrBUI7XKN2GNBvgG84k86WnuLA8%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flinks-1.govdelivery.com%2FCL0%2Fhttps%3A%252F%252Fwww.cqc.org.uk%252Fguidance-providers%252Fgps%252Fgp-mythbusters%252Fgp-mythbuster-91-patient-safety-alerts%2F1%2F010001905a2cf145-0db5dda8-e511-41e7-b8b5-460453acb857-000000%2FtMOpRe8FP0yu7l2hDUfjwVFr7RSubBmuV4dcZ7_mQKQ%3D359&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7Ccc54de2c54e74a4d9d5408dc96e1feb7%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638551144593149678%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Cy02FjRn8XQMlAjsDYd8nNcgMJRVb6K2AnVjcQGAoy4%3D&reserved=0
https://www.cqc.org.uk/guidance-providers/gps/gp-mythbusters/gp-mythbuster-91-patient-safety-alerts


 
 

 

COVID Antiviral Medicine Care Home Webinar  

 

As you will be aware the cohorts for those eligible for COVID Antiviral medicines will be changing 

on the 1st July 2024. 

 

Humber and North Yorkshire ICB will be holding a webinar for Care Home staff to attend on 

Wednesday 3rd July at 11am. 

 

To join the webinar via Microsoft Teams staff can click on the following link - Join the meeting 

now 

 

 

Support for leaders and managers   

Improving your CQC rating seminar 

Tuesday 22 October | 10:00 – 15:30 | Zoom 

This interactive seminar is for services who have fallen below CQC standards and are looking for 

practical ways to recover and achieve a Good rating. Explore the benefits of making 

improvements, how to overcome barriers to improvement, how to action and evidence 

improvements and how to involve others in helping you to improve. You’ll gain an understanding of 

what you’ll be expected to evidence, successful approaches to recover from a Requires 

improvement or Inadequate CQC rating and how to demonstrate issues have been successfully 

addressed. 

⇨ Register now 

 
 

 

Nursing Times Workforce Awards 2024   

 

The seventh annual Nursing Times Workforce Awards have been launched and are now open for 

submissions and nominations. With workforce pressures continuing to negatively affect health and 

social care across most settings, it is vital to celebrate the individual, team and organisational 

contributions being made by nurses. 

The Nursing Times Workforce Awards aim to shine a light on those excelling in nurse recruitment 

and retention, wellbeing and inclusion, plus many other areas linked to helping overcome the 

ongoing workforce challenge in health and social care. 

The closing date for all applications is Friday 5 July 2024. 

⇨ Find out more 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_Y2JiNjE1ZGItZTJkZi00YjY3LWFkZDEtNWJjYjlhNTY1ZTkw%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%252237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522d08b0700-308f-4357-b899-67ffb671e53c%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C9848c530b6dc4347982508dc951f2841%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638549208241932710%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rQNMkwzdpcu%2FBApdoHx2D6p9ujqRyV5ll4KzkJAt2eA%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_Y2JiNjE1ZGItZTJkZi00YjY3LWFkZDEtNWJjYjlhNTY1ZTkw%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%252237c354b2-85b0-47f5-b222-07b48d774ee3%2522%252c%2522Oid%2522%253a%2522d08b0700-308f-4357-b899-67ffb671e53c%2522%257d&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C9848c530b6dc4347982508dc951f2841%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638549208241932710%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rQNMkwzdpcu%2FBApdoHx2D6p9ujqRyV5ll4KzkJAt2eA%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FGbcpUClwADGRKZvVVLa4fHKnaEjldRW2UNhcNZRfZrUx%2FmbZ6C5hLIODPI4Z5jKljNr2n5WTYRlGdK2Rxbzdw8Mox&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C61c8ada7077849af1feb08dc90ef4003%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638544604456081220%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=K0qfg%2FU8yRuxu41v%2Fc2ATUKhayG7nAHb6xuI5OV9Avc%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FULq8xBUXypg0sWHk8ZQfLjoWdx3YJtuxXEMugh6VzZsx%2Fz5lv7o5eYJQkwcbKLw4txPltSgRhsQxZKZJbpgliHIAx&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C3a452ab7bc944e387a4f08dc95ba6810%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C1%7C638549875058908015%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UXeG315BZz1PR9%2B4KQI0ihmbeuVZLVF6gG4TvU%2BTb9I%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2Fn2xa7xLJJpj9cwEHf1NZFUaUFh5XUfZfEezKhxxxEF0x%2Fz5lv7o5eYJQkwcbKLw4txPltSgRhsQxZKZJbpgliHIAx&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C3a452ab7bc944e387a4f08dc95ba6810%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C1%7C638549875058913951%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zr%2Bl1oeg70XFGyl9loxOlYz4CsCPNw0eiFGeDdu7Kw4%3D&reserved=0


 
What you can do in the new provider portal 

If you're not already, sign up to our provider portal and save yourself time by submitting 

notifications online quickly and easily. 

Recent improvements 

• Save your notification forms as draft midway through completion and come back to them 

later 

• See your notification history 

• If you are the Nominated Individual, delegate access to others in their organisation so they 

can complete notifications 

Notifications 

You can submit the following notifications through the provider portal: 

• SN16: Death of a person using the service 

• SN17: Death of a detained mental health patient 

• SN18: Allegations of abuse 

• SN18: Events that stop a service running safely or properly 

• SN18: Serious injury to a person using a service 

You can complete the following registration activity through the provider portal: 

• Register as a new provider 

• Register as a new manager 

• Cancel your provider registration 

• Cancel your manager registration 

 

To create a portal account, you need to be either a registered manager, nominated individual or 

main partner for a CQC registered provider. You will also need to use an email address that is 

registered with CQC and is not shared with any other registered person. 

If you need to update your contact details you can do that on our website.  

Thank you for your patience while we continue to make improvements. If you need any support, 

please contact providerportalqueries@cqc.org.uk  

Sign up today 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

The independent regulator of  

health and social care in England 

 

  

The world of health and social care is changing, 
and so are we 

   

 

https://www.cqc.org.uk/guidance-regulation/providers/registration/changes-registered-details-change-contact-details-notification
mailto:providerportalqueries@cqc.org.uk
https://www.cqc.org.uk/guidance-providers/provider-portal


 
 

Mental Health, Learning Disabilities and Autism Collaborative Newsletter 
The sixth edition of our Mental Health, Learning Disabilities and Autism (MHLDA) Collaborative 

newsletter is now available, focusing on culture and workforce. 

Highlights from this newsletter include: 

• MHLDA Culture and Workforce Programme update. 

• The featured article discusses the Psychological Professions workforce, emphasising the 

importance of collaborative working and addressing the needs of the Children and Young 

People's Mental Health workforce. 

• Key dates to remember, including our next Clinical Assembly which will be held on Wednesday 

10 July 2024, focussing on the bigger picture with a regional focus on alcohol problems and co-

morbidities. 

Click here to access the newsletter 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Supporting the Armed Forces Community 

 

 

 

OpCOMMUNITY is an easy and accessible single point of contact for Armed Forces families, 

carers and communities across Humber and North Yorkshire with their health and social care 

needs. 

 

Families of serving, reservists, veterans, transferring and resident families and carers within the 

armed forces community can all access support from OpCOMMUNITY. 

 

How can OpCOMMUNITY help? 

• Assist directly and provide avenues of support. 

• Liaise with other organisations on your behalf to ensure a smooth transition of your care when 

moving between areas. 

• Ensure continuation of treatment and maintaining waiting list positions. 

• Provide advice, guidance and support on how to use the NHS. 

• Advise on your nearest veteran-friendly GP practice. 

• Provide access to Social Prescribing Support – helping you to find local health and wellbeing 

support. 

• Put you in touch with a Service Champion in an organisation. 

• Provide information on trauma support services fo both physical and psychological trauma. 

Click here for more information on health services for the Armed Forces community. If you need to 

contact OpCOMMUNITY, please email nyccg.spocmilitaryfamilies@nhs.net or call 07949 53043. 

 
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fserver.smartmailer.tractivity.co.uk%2Flink.aspx%3Fq%3D2022%257cKiJXUQSj0GfPxKAht1loPv2skJuYNpM1VF0o%252bg1oWsyphWvNtJXKMql7wZvU1QwSRPtUoDC%252fAKbPTqX0iFhhChIONqEGh0ml2MwIZpPx78t0y3Bo3fFlPf7O0LFPspGefgCqRad3u5WtTFTqI3%252brobhIQSTDpqmUbRVYaZNxnH9Twz8ukXqwq6%252bhEyI%252fxkyII6s%252fb3qBsx0Y7oViqd%252fA4kpjmKELKsF%252fltBF324j1XlJ7HFAuUNp1M9gjPmf74PDyJ03gt7a4KW9cNtpBaEcZmmP%252fyioiroSBQipjAepIaST%252ffUt9r%252bC6tMopgu5I8oBzLViQ2jZjFjAyfzAnxSFCb5QkJMbDfP0ryIRUNEvfFXoJ74HKrJw2UeAMGqPkxJ6tvvJ2pkMkphpNhcByGfCdZBd07GWZOhwFZwV2hX67kTjLxYC3z%252f3m%252fkHWe4eIE92&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C44fc5caaf0fc4e40fb7508dc9465eefa%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638548412733818209%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Zz3Sr6JV435lsiycdlJ%2FpP0IjN%2FzbA2adzAHP%2BhA988%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fserver.smartmailer.tractivity.co.uk%2Flink.aspx%3Fq%3D2022%257cnVJgq%252bbmTEz%252firCduSGZXJmF04UIY2DVn8HdhSz%252f55SGjO15tMaPTDwg38hQKgM9yt7MRiXEQHxxitIHNheAWZozruB8G7lviIUeJhHuaWSlZMNWjVCTMcN7j6EIeK8BgF7XcZnS21I5FXvPo1h9DauqCNcp65uFyjE0j96sLvxJiIFyOAs9VQbv2e1HB4JyAylUTP6xoMCotajY8T9tiem8GXVTU3eOM7hNWAIqmLc84G3WsabEPyC%252bqVgpHkpRNC1JikvFzSL4chxfmtFvyDy%252fC1KXQbKGYAow6g%252fv2IcBI5OzegAiEbxS%252foLuSyEuiu7XnrYp4NpL44oZ0957IzSaphZU4pWPaKyHo%252bttMfg7meJb4qV9fBn6Qn%252bYDkR%252biE%252f1XyrDMIxuI1XdQuTR407IvhBKOgII7iRAdFMscjZQO%252f6sn%252bC8r4lobTQ%252bXGHR&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C44fc5caaf0fc4e40fb7508dc9465eefa%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638548412733834959%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nQ%2BibfZecEETjWO03aBSaAOl9EfYwf5I3FSksiPzbLw%3D&reserved=0
mailto:nyccg.spocmilitaryfamilies@nhs.net


 
 



 

For more information on Improving Hydration in Care Home Residents 

training, please see our website or contact us directly by email hnyicb-

voy.yorkplacequalitynursingteam@nhs.net  

 

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/rss/referral-support-service/supporting-our-partners-in-care-our-quality-team/training-and-development/
mailto:hnyicb-voy.yorkplacequalitynursingteam@nhs.net
mailto:hnyicb-voy.yorkplacequalitynursingteam@nhs.net


 
 

This year Care Provider Services will be celebrating Good Care Month from 17th June to 12th July 

2024 - this will be a month of weekly themed events within our services. 

 

17th - 21st June (Week 1): Open Event & Bitesize Skills Sessions 

Week 1 of the Festival of Care, we have bitesize sessions on a variety of topics if you are 

available. 

 

24th - 28th June (Week 2): Carnival of Care Themed In-Service Events 1st - 5th July (Week 

3): Come Dancing with Care Provider Services 

During these two weeks, our services will hold some in-house events for their staff, residents, and 

visitors. Please contact ProviderBusinessSupport@northyorks.gov.uk for more information. 

 

8th - 12th July (Week 4): Focus on Care as a Career Week 

This week will be working alongside Recruitment and “Make Care Matter” - Including a “Day in The 

Life” video, a Q&A video with a Care Professional, along with a podcast. Themed articles will be 

distributed internally, and all services will create an “I Pledge to Care" tree. 

 
Date Time Event  

3rd July  12.00 – 13.00 Bitesize Session: Autism & Culture 

4th July  10.30 – 11.30 Bitesize Session: Improvement Academy Huddles 

4th July  10.30 – 12.30 Senior & Team Leader Skills Session – Focus on Careers 

8th July  - Themed Article: “Whole Career in Care” – Sandra Mitchell 

9th July  - Themed Article: “Carer at Work & at Home” – Becky Shepherd 

10th July  - Themed Article: “Change of Career to Care” – Kirsten Pashby 

11th July  - Themed Article: “A Perspective of Someone from Overseas” 

12th July  - Themed Article: “A Male Perspective of Care” – John Lawson 

 
 

 

Workforce update for services that support people with a learning disability and/or autistic 

people 

 

Welcome to this workforce development update for adult social care services that support people 

with a learning disability and/or autistic people. It shares the latest news, resources, events and 

funding opportunities from Skills for Care and partners. 

 

⇨ Find previous editions of this newsletter 

⇨ Sign up to receive future editions of this and other newsletters from Skills for Care 

mailto:ProviderBusinessSupport@northyorks.gov.uk
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Resources to support people with understanding the general election and their rights 

‘My Vote, My Voice’ is a campaign set up by United Response, Mencap, Dimensions and 

Ambitious about Autism. It brings together different charities to campaign to remove voting barriers 

and raise awareness about people with learning disabilities and autistic peoples’ right to vote. It 

includes a charter that social care organisations can sign up to, to show that they are committed to 

supporting people to use their vote.  

 

⇨ Find out more about the campaign  

 

Several organisations have produced easy read resources to support people with understanding 

the general election and their rights. Learning Disability England have a Voting Resources Hub 

which has resources which explain the general election, the need for photographic ID or a voter 

authority certificate, and how to register to vote. Similar easy read information has been shared by 

United Response and Mencap. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The UK general election is due to take place on Thursday 4 July 2024. The pre-election period 

began on Saturday 25 May and is in place until 5 July 2024, or until the date at which a new 

government is formed. 

 

During this pre-election period, specific restrictions are placed on the use of public resources and 

the communication activities of public bodies including the NHS. This is designed to avoid the 

actions of public bodies distracting from or having influence on election campaigns. The pre-

election period has implications for all NHS organisations, although it is worth remembering that 

the NHS should always remain politically impartial. 

 

As always during a pre-election period, there should be: 

• no new decisions or announcements of policy or strategy; 

• no decisions on large and/or contentious procurement contracts; 

• no participation by official NHS representatives in debates and events that may be politically 

controversial, whether at national or local level. 

These restrictions apply in all cases other than where postponement would be detrimental to the 

effective running of the local NHS, or wasteful of public money.  

 

Key considerations and further information for what this means for NHS organisations is available 

at www.england.nhs.uk/publication/pre-election-guidance-for-nhs-organisations.  

 

If you have any questions on what this means for projects you are currently working on, please 

contact hnyicb.communications@nhs.net and we will work with regional colleagues to advise. 
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2024 North Yorkshire and York Care Provider Olympics 

15th July – 25th August 

 

NHS Humber and North Yorkshire ICB in collaboration with partners have launched the 2024 

North Yorkshire and York Care Provider Olympics on the success of previous years events. The 

competition is open to care homes and supported living settings across the area to host their own 

Olympic style event to compete with other providers to compete for our Olympic title.  This is your 

chance to get residents and staff up and moving to promote the health benefits of physical activity 

to those in your care. Throughout the initiative we will be sharing great practice, ideas and learning 

across the sector as well as resources and guidance to support physical activity in your settings.  

 

For further information, see our webpage. 

If you would like to take part this year, please complete a registration form (located on our website) 

and email hnyicb-voy.yorkplacequalitynursingteam@nhs.net  

 
 

 
 

Join the meeting now or contact maria.foster2@nhs.net for an invitation  

                                       
                                            

                         

               
                    

                  
         
                 

                    

                               

                

                                              
                                            
                                             

                                      

                   

                                       

                                      

                          

                             

                 

                                        

                                        

                                      

           

                     

                                 

              

                                

       

https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/rss/referral-support-service/supporting-our-partners-in-care-our-quality-team/north-yorkshire-and-york-care-provider-olympics/
mailto:hnyicb-voy.yorkplacequalitynursingteam@nhs.net
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_ZTA4NDhhOTMtN2FjZi00Y2VkLTg4ODAtNzc3ZTY5Yzg3NDdh%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%2203159e92-72c6-4b23-a64a-af50e790adbf%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%229fe335c5-7630-45cb-8d86-910c892d1e05%22%7d
mailto:maria.foster2@nhs.net


 

News from Skills for Care 
Helping support people with a learning disability with ReSPECT plans 

Working jointly with people with lived experience of learning disability, a research team at Warwick 

University has co-produced new guidance to be used by health and social care professionals. It 

aims to support a person with a learning disability to think about and prepare for making a 

ReSPECT plan.  

 

ReSPECT plans let people know what you do or do not want to happen if you need emergency 

care or treatment. These can be things like giving you CPR (a process to try and start your heart 

beating again) if your heart stops.  

 

⇨ Access the resources for free  

 
 

 

Introduction of ReSPECT Process Briefing for Providers 

 

The York and North Yorkshire area is moving towards the adoption of the ReSPECT process. The 

aim of this is to promote a more patient-centred and consistent approach to advanced care 

planning. Over the coming year, you will see the introduction  of ReSPECT documentation and 

eventually the phasing out of the “red bordered” DNACPR forms. In order to support staff with this, 

a number of sessions are planned to talk through the process, and enable you to ask questions. 

The following sessions, lasting approximately 1.5 hours, are currently available: 

 

• 19.7.24 - 10.00- The ReSPECT process: a guide for LD and autism providers – held on MS 

teams; suitable for any staff  caring for clients with learning disabilities and/or autism 

• 17.9.24 - 10.00- The ReSPECT process: a guide for care staff – held on MS Teams and suitable 

for all working in the social care sector 

• 14.10.24 - 10.00- The ReSPECT process: a guide for LD and autism providers – held face to 

face in the Education Centre, Saint Catherine’s Hospice, Scarborough; suitable on MS teams for 

any staff caring for clients with learning disabilities and/or autism 

 

There will also be a session on ReSPECT on the Palliative care for care staff study day run at St 

Catherine’s on 8 July 

Further dates, including face to face sessions in other locations across the area, will be circulated 

over the coming months. 

 

To book onto any of these sessions, or to discuss how we can support your organisation with the 

ReSPECT roll out please email: sarah.holloway@saintcatherines.org.uk                                                            
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Need to Know 

 

 
New NHS medtech pathway proposals 

Together with NHS England, we’re seeking views on a proposed new pathway for the appraisal, 

funding and commissioning of medtech in the NHS. 

To find out more about the proposals and how to respond, join our webinar on Monday 22 July, 

1.30pm to 3pm. It’s aimed specifically at NHS providers and commissioners.  

 

Consultation on the proposed pathway is open until Thursday 15 August 2024. So, please take 

the opportunity to share your views before then. 

 

Register for the medtech pathway webinar 

 
 

 
Reasonable Adjustments Digital Flag: Health and social care staff training now available 

 

Staff training for the Reasonable Adjustment Digital Flag is now available on the eLearning for 

healthcare website. This training is available to all health and social care staff and support 

organisations to meet their obligations under the Reasonable Adjustment Digital Flag Information 

Standard. Under this Standard, organisations must provide training as mandated within the Health 

and Social Care Act (2012).  

The training has been developed with subject matter expertise and has been thoroughly tested 

across a range of clinical and administrative professions. The training will support staff working 

across health and social care to be able to provide the right care and treatment by making sure 

that the reasonable adjustment needs for disabled people are supported.     

This is a single, short module covering the background, what reasonable adjustments are and the 

6-step process to identify people with a disability or impairment (including autistic people and 

people with a learning disability) and their reasonable adjustment needs, to make access to care 

fair.   
 

 
Regional networking events for individual employer and personal assistants 

These networking events are aimed at personal assistants, individual employers and those who 

support them within the regional area. It will be an opportunity to share good practices, highlight new 

and innovative ways of working and provide opportunities to support and network with others. 

Collaboration will be key during the events both in content and any actions that emerge from the 

meeting. 
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North East, North West or Yorkshire and Humber 

Tuesday 10th September 2024 14.00-16.00 

⇨ Register 

     

 
 

Dates for your diary 

 

Queen's Nursing Institute conferences 2024 

• Long Covid nurse meeting 10th July 

• Empowering the community workforce 7-10 October  

 

Come dance with North Yorkshire Council – 1st – 7th July  

 

Bladder and Bowel training for carers in residential and nursing homes in the Vale of York.  

Training sessions –  

▪ 8th August 14.00-16.00 

▪ 7th November 14.00-16.00 

To book a place, please email clare.markwell@nhs.net, who will send you the Teams meeting 

invite. 

 

TENA Training 2024 –  

• 5th July 

• 7th august 

• 30th September 

• 11th October 

• 29th November 

• 19th December 

Please contact jo.mitchell@essity.com for more information.  

 

Humber and North Yorkshire Health and Wellbeing calendar 24/25 

• Tuesday 2 July - Hand reflexology for MSK 
• Friday 12 July - Understand and managing your periods 
• Wednesday 17 July - Imposter Syndrome 
• Tuesday 23 July - Menopause Awareness for colleagues and Line managers 
Click here for the full list of descriptions and more dates for these virtual sessions. Please feel free 
to distribute amongst colleagues, teams and networks within your organisations.  
For all other queries, please email hny.wellbeing@nhs.net 
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Learning and Development opportunities  

 

 
 
 



            

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Carer Awareness Training (online) 

 

York Carers Centre are providing Carer Awareness Training via Zoom on the following dates:  

 

1st October 10.30-12.30 

5th November 10.30-12.30 

14th January 10.30-12.30 

 

To book a place, please access York Learning Pool and create an account, if you haven't already 

signed up: https://york.learningpool.com/login/index.php   

 

Please ensure you provide your name, contact number, employer, role and email address. The 

zoom login details, certificate, copy of the presentation and evaluation form will be emailed to you. 

If you have any questions or issues accessing York Learning Pool please email wdu@york.gov.uk 

                                          

 
 

 
 

Developing nursing placement opportunities in social care: An open letter to Higher 

Education Institutions    

From Ed Hughes, CEO, Council of Deans of Health and Oonagh Smyth, CEO, Skills for 

Care. 

 

Skills for Care in collaboration with NHS England’s Chief Nurse for Adult Social Care, Deborah 

Sturdy, and key stakeholders published new guidance to support the development of social care 

nursing placement opportunities.  

  

This open letter to Higher Education Institutes is in response to feedback from employers which 

suggests that a key challenge for potential placement providers is a lack of knowledge of who to 

contact within Higher Education Institutions to help begin the process of becoming a placement 

provider.  

  

⇨ View the open letter  

⇨ View the guidance   

 

Nursing careers in social care resource   

We’re pleased to launch our new careers resource for nursing in adult social care which has been 

designed to demonstrate the different opportunities and routes people have taken in their nursing 

careers to reach their current position. Each nursing story highlights the day-to-day activities of 

their current role, what brings them joy, how they started and developed their careers, and the 

qualifications they’ve completed.  
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⇨ Find out more 

 

Share your nursing career journey with us! 

We would love to know what inspired you to start a career in adult social care nursing, if you would 

like to share your journey with us complete this template and email it to 

SocialCareNursing@skillsforcare.org.uk 

                                          

 
 

 
Developing your workforce   

Updated: LGBTQ+ learning framework  

This learning framework for working with LGBTQ+ people in later life aims to provide a base for 

identifying the insights, knowledge, understanding and skills that the social care workforce need to 

help them work effectively with individuals from gender and sexually diverse communities.  

It’s intended to be used by social care employers, employees, training providers, regulator, 

commissioners, policy makers and others to build their own knowledge and support colleagues’ 

understanding of how to better support LGBTQ+ people in later life. 

The framework now includes an additional topic which covers ‘LGBTQ+ religion and spirituality in 

later life’. 

⇨ See the framework 

 

The Workforce Development Fund 2024-25 is now open 

The Workforce Development Fund (WDF) is now open to organisations that provide adult social 

care services and directly employ care staff within England. The fund is being scaled down in 

2024-25 and it will only be possible to claim WDF for qualifications and apprenticeships 

which started on or before 31 March 2024 and which will complete by 31 March 2025. This 

year, WDF will be distributed exclusively by Skills for Care. 

⇨ Find out more about WDF 

 

Money for training – individual employer funding is open 

People who receive adult social care direct payments, NHS personal budgets, and those who use 

their own money to employ personal assistants can apply for funding to pay for:  

▪ their personal assistant's training and development needs 

▪ the development of their knowledge and skills as an employer of personal assistants 

▪ hiring replacement support whilst your usual PA is attending training courses and travel. 

The deadline for all applications is Friday 14 March 2025 and all funded training must be started 

before Monday 31 March 2025. 

If you’d like to apply but need more information, join our Q&A session on Wednesday 10 July 2024 

from 12:30–14:00 where we’ll be running through how to apply and answering any questions. 

⇨ Find out more 

 

 
 
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FuitxYoeBoo5zLZ7j9mzY6tez6NNG9h6y8F9bKgYJgvgx%2FoQqjCPQdJhyiFBcpO86Ihfd61vHSUmbJHQqAOr2xoEAx&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C2f39297de63646eb023508dc7fba0c19%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C1%7C638525684251590004%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5CSW6sTKW4wjpQgZ6LUWizZRBWKldqD4b3vMbFURKXE%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FEAx227WHbk4GKHIRbeZH7AHfsJ4yHV8oVhqxzocYeCox%2FoQqjCPQdJhyiFBcpO86Ihfd61vHSUmbJHQqAOr2xoEAx&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C2f39297de63646eb023508dc7fba0c19%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C1%7C638525684251600243%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Of0l9GK2g1kO4w88PjLjC%2BSEjoICW4vRTZEhmML5Ibc%3D&reserved=0
mailto:SocialCareNursing@skillsforcare.org.uk
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FyxwceSxHVSxZkCzpT6sQxPW9vSSxpAfb6QRSPFlI10Ux%2FmbZ6C5hLIODPI4Z5jKljNr2n5WTYRlGdK2Rxbzdw8Mox&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C61c8ada7077849af1feb08dc90ef4003%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638544604456063920%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=vJO%2BjGtSdygQadz1RwwuqIiGY0pJ0RzQHeJufihQKW4%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FS99odqfWXp63cGk7rP9T2Eio6HmJFCgPrTjmUXP4dsAx%2FmbZ6C5hLIODPI4Z5jKljNr2n5WTYRlGdK2Rxbzdw8Mox&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C61c8ada7077849af1feb08dc90ef4003%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638544604456069710%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mXX4ffHiuDK6xsCEhjphExmK3tXJr0QXT8Pa5WANH1I%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FqEx0hXz4CFfGbWIcJgAS1kVVCz4hMMZv4W9GUFHKUT8x%2FmbZ6C5hLIODPI4Z5jKljNr2n5WTYRlGdK2Rxbzdw8Mox&data=05%7C02%7Ckelly.pemberton%40nhs.net%7C61c8ada7077849af1feb08dc90ef4003%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638544604456075520%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ta0BY4HYGPz1fXaFJ4xZf7hlSk0Ws4nDT%2Ft76TTAvDk%3D&reserved=0


Further Information 

 
 

            Contacts for Incident Reporting- Updated Process  

 

To report any patient safety concerns regarding York and Scarborough Teaching Hospitals NHS 

Foundation Trust, please email yhstr.s2s@nhs.net This will allow the Trust to continuously receipt, 

acknowledge, and investigate these concerns. 

 

To make a complaint or to highlight any concerns regarding Yorkshire Ambulance Service NHS 

Foundation Trust, please email yas.patientrelations@nhs.net. Please find through this link a 

template which you are able to complete, which will ensure they have all the information required 

to investigate.                                   

 
 

  
This bulletin is produced by York Health and Care Partnership   
  

Do you have….. 
  

▪ thoughts or comments to share? 

▪ news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

  

If so please contact hnyicb-voy.yorkplacequalitynursingteam@nhs.net 
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